
Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council Outreach Committee Meeting 
 

• Tuesday, February 14, 2011 @ GHNNC Office, 11139 Woodley Ave, GH 
• Edward Headington called meeting to order at 4:15 p.m. 
• Present: Jan Subar, Ralph Kroy, Sue DeVandry, Agnes Lewis, and Bill Hopkins.  
• Outreach Committee notes from January provided; no need for approval. 
• No public comment. 

 
Discussed Events: 
 

• CD 12 Candidate Forums 
o Final forums will be on 2/17 and 3/3 
o Committee suggested 5 questions which were shared with Kim 

Thompson and then submitted to Sean Rivas for inclusion in 2/17 forum. 
• Open House 

o Date is flexible; moving to April 9th—tentative—won’t be a problem. 
• Spring Egg Hunt 

o Committee felt the $300 originally allocated for the Spring Egg Hunt 
would be better spent on the Spring GHNNC Open House. 

o Committee strongly feels that the Spring Egg Hunt should return to 
O’Melveny Park or the GHNNC should just host their own. 

o Sean Rivas from GHSNC talked about his NC’s plans to host a candidate 
forum of their own in February—with the Chatsworth NC holding their 
program at the end of January. 

• Speakers Bureau 
o Have been working with Doug Tripp form CM Smith’s office to secure a 

Red Light Camera spokesperson from LAPD.  He’s waiting to hear back 
from us on the best date—perhaps May. 

• May/June Event 
o Committee was very enthusiastic about doing something along the lines 

of a Picnic in the Park, Grocery Store tabling, Bingo Night or a Square 
Dance. 

� Square Dance was the consensus choice and Sue DeVandry/Jan 
Subar are leading the Subcommittee on Square Dancing 

 
Discussed Outreach Budget: 

• Sue provided a breakdown of the budget and the committee reviewed priorities 
for the 2010/2011 Fiscal Budget.  Updated version to be submitted by Sue to Ray 
Pollock by the next Board Meeting 

 
Newsletter: 

• Topics were reviewed as well as timeline for getting it out in March—in order to 
promote upcoming events. 

 
Committee comment on non-agenda items: 

• Ralph Kroy discussed the upcoming Faith-Based luncheon in March. 
 

• Adjourned at 6:04 p.m. 
• Next Outreach Committee Meeting – Tuesday, March 15th @ 4 p.m. 


